Crittenden Middle School SSC

October 26, 2021

Meeting called to order at 4:04

Present:

Sonia Gomez, principal Lourdes Arenas, parent Susie Morales, SCEF Sheila Castruita, parent Elizabeth Eaton, parent Ernesto Santoyo, parent Scott Church, teacher Maddie Pierson, teacher Jackee Keirns

Approval of Agenda

Scott made a motion to approve the motion, Susie seconded. Approved unanimously.

Review and approve minutes from previous meeting

Scott made a motion to approve the 9/14 minutes, Greg seconded. Approved unanimously.

Scott made a motion to approve the 9/20 minutes, Susie seconded. Approved unanimously.

Officially add new SSC members to the group

Maddie Pierson and Greg Sundstrom are new staff members.

Jackee Keirns will no longer be a member but will attend meetings as possible.

Appoint parent representative to DAC

Ernesto will volunteer to represent Crittenden.

Approval of the 2021-2022 site plan

Draft was sent to the District two weeks ago, they gave feedback, and it has now been updated. The District may ask to meet with the principal to go over site goals. SSC must also review and approve the current draft.

Goals have been updated with goals for each subgroup.

Goals use data from both CAASPP and i-Ready.

SEL goals use data from the LCAP survey.

Sonia emailed out the current draft on Sunday night for SSC members to review and went through the summary during the meeting.

Scott moved to approve the school site plan, Maddie seconded. Unanimously approved.

Learning Recovery Plan

One of our District goals is to provide necessary support during the school day and after school. Letters have gone out to parents whose students are below grade level and qualify for on campus after school tutoring. The tutoring is live but virtual. It will begin next week.

YUP Tutoring is available to everyone for online math tutoring.

Papers app will be used in ELD, SDC, and instructional support classes for writing tutoring. It could also be used in social studies in the future. Support is available in different languages.

School Updates

Social Emotional Learning

SEL lessons are being presented in social studies classrooms by school counselor, Kayla Hinojosa, each month. Tips of the week are being shared in the school's weekly newsletter to parents.

Students were surveyed on what they would like to learn. The highest interest was in college/career, high school, and study skills. Most of the students said they feel very competent navigating middle school.

Study skill workshops will be presented after school each month. The first one will take place this week. Each month will have a different theme.

Upcoming events

Tomorrow Sonia will be a seventh grader for a day.

This week is spirit week.

Panther Day is next week.

Scott moved to adjourn the meeting, Elizabeth seconded.

Meeting adjourned at 4:58.